
 
   10 February 2021                                                                                                                                    ​Term One Week One 

 

 
 
 

In the name of the Father, and the Son and the Holy Spirit, 
As we begin a new school year, we rejoice that we are able to come 

together at all and we remember teachers and students in other parts 
of our world who are less fortunate.  

We hold tightly in our prayers all those involved in education whose 
lives have been, or are affected by Covid 19 or other causes of 

hardship.  
Amen. 

 
 

 
 

Term Dates for 2021:  
 

Term 1: 09/02/21 - 16/04/21  
Term 2: 03/05/21 - 09/07/21 
Term 3: 26/07/21 - 1/10/21 
Term 4: 18/10/21 - 17/12/21 

Meet the Teacher Afternoon​  Tuesday 16 Feb   1.30pm - 5.30pm  
Booking: ​www.schoolinterviews.co.nz​  Code: ​haamd 

Please book in if you need to chat with the teacher or just want to 
introduce yourself.  

School closed from 1.00pm. Skids Afterschool Care open from 
1.00pm ​stfrancisptchev@skids.co.nz 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/
mailto:stfrancisptchev@skids.co.nz
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2021 teachers contact details: 
Room 1 - New Entrants: Nisha Nadarajah - ​nishan@stfrancis.school.nz  
Room 9 - Year 1: Bernadette Stoddard - ​bernadettes@stfrancis.school.nz  
Room 10 - Year 1: Adele Ryan - ​adeler@stfrancis.school.nz  
Room 11 - Year 2: Megan Wishart (Junior School Team Leader) - ​meganw@stfrancis.school.nz  
Room 12 - Year 2: Monica Berg - ​monicab@stfrancis.school.nz  
 
Room 2 - Year 3: Melanie Pereira - ​melaniep@stfrancis.school.nz  
Room 6 - Year 3: Katrina Albrecht - ​katrinaa@stfrancis.school.nz  
Room 3 - Year 4: Dan Wright (Middle School Team Leader) - ​danielw@stfrancis.school.nz  
Room 4 - Year 4: Lelei Bergin - ​leleib@stfrancis.school.nz  
 
Room 5 - Year 5/6: Rebbeca Keating - ​rebeccak@stfrancis.school.nz  
Room 7 - Year 5/6: Veronica Jones (Director of Religious Studies) - ​veronicaj@stfrancis.school.nz  
Room 8 - Year 5/6: Susan Milne (Deputy Principal / Senior School Team Leader) - 
susanm@stfrancis.school.nz  
 
Special Needs Coordinator - Sarah Simpson - ​sarahs@stfrancis.school.nz  
 
Themes for 2021: 

● Happiness - “​Find happiness in making others happy​” - Mary Mackillop (1899) 
● Keeping it local  
● School Value focus: Valuing people and creation as Holy and Blessed  
● Student Agency: developing self monitoring skills and decreasing dependence on the teacher 

 
Overall Consent Forms:​  these went home yesterday.  Please sign them and return to the school office. 
 
Term 1 Challenge - 50 Days of Reading:​ Booklets went home yesterday.  The 50 days challenge need 
to be completed by Thursday the 15th of April, so that we can organise certificates for the last day of 
term.  This is optional, but I strongly encourage all children to give it a go!!!!!  
 
Introducing the Whanau system at St Francis 
Catholic School:​  this year we want to start a Whanau 
groups / House groups tradition where the children will 
be put into groups for healthy competition, sports 
events, fun activities etc.  We are looking at giving out 
Whanau points, having Whanau prize draws at each 
assembly, developing leadership opportunities, a 
mentoring system and having a Whanau Cup at the end 
of year prizegiving.  
The first step is to name our 4 Whanau groups →→→ 
 
 
Can you help?​  ​Selwyn Village (the retirement 
community down the road) has an art room, with some 
people attending on Wednesday mornings, but no one 
to guide/teach/encourage them.  Is there anyone from 
the St Francis community or among the Friends of St 
Francis who could assist them? Or maybe refer anyone 
for this?  Please contact John Heynen - 
JMandJH@xtra.co.nz 
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A message from our RTLB (Resource Teachers of Learning and Behaviour) cluster: 
The Incredible Years Programme (IYP) for Parents (a free programme) -  

● Supports parents to effectively manage challenging behaviours ` 
● Encourages learning in a supportive environment 
● Helps to raise children’s self esteem, emotional regulation, social interaction, persistence, 

compliance  
● This programme is invaluable for all parents 

Option 1: Tuesday evenings 6.30-9pm from March 2nd.  Venue: 155 New North Rd, Eden Terrace. 
Duration 14 Week Programme with a break during holidays. 
Option 2:  Wednesday mornings from March 3rd.  Venue: St Luke Church 130 Remuera Rd, Newmarket. 
Please email Julia Langford ​julial@rtlb7.school.nz​ to reserve your space or phone Julia 0226100345 for 
any queries. 
 

 
For Year 6 parents: 

● Girls - Baradene College Open Evening - Thursday 4 March at 6.30 p.m.  We welcome all 
prospective parents and students to visit the College.  Entry at Gate 2 to the Auditorium. 
Enrolments for Year 7 2022 will close on Friday 19 March, 2021.  

● Girls - Marist College Open Day - Tuesday 2 March, 3.00pm - 6.00pm. Meet in the Gym foyer.                  
Interviews will take place in Term 2.  

● Boys - St Peter’s College Open Day - Tuesday 23 February - 9.30am or 1.00pm in the College                  
Hall.  Main School entrance - Mountain Road, followed by a tour of the College.  

 
Parent Groups:  

● St Francis Mums’ New Years drinks - There will be a repeat St Francis Mum’s catch up to bring in 
the New Year and Term 1 on Friday 12 March 2021, from 6pm upstairs at Nomads Pt. Chev. 
Contact Vanessa King on 027 818 1570 for further details - all welcome and the more the merrier. 

● St Francis Dad’s Support Group New Years drinks - Due to popular demand, the St Francis Dad’s 
Round 2 Pub Sprint and Karaoke extravaganza will occur on Friday 5 March 2021, starting at the 
Pt. Chev. Bowling Club from 6pm - lock it in!  Contact Stuart King on 027 818 2403 for further 
details - all welcome. 

● St Francis Dad’s Support Group Darts Session Reboot - All St Francis Dads are welcome to 
attempt to play darts at the Pt. Chev. Bowling Club on the last Wednesday of each month from 
7pm - no previous experience required.  The next darts session is on Wednesday, 24 February, 
2021.  Contact Stuart King on 027 818 2403 for further details and to join the WhatsApp group. 

 
Attendance Dues: 
Dues are $113.00 (incl. GST) per child per term or $452.00 per child per year.  
If you would like to pay your dues by Automatic Payment, bank details are as follows: 
ASB Bank, Pt Chevalier.  A/C 12 3020 0386688 00. Particulars:  Attendance Dues, Ref: Surname. 
You can also pay at the school office - regular installments are welcome.  Financial assistance is 
available to assist families who may need support.  
 

 

Check out our official St Francis Catholic School Facebook Page: 
https://www.facebook.com/St-Francis-Catholic-School-159308212515118/  

For notices, events, pictures, announcements etc 
And our Friends of St Francis Facebook Page: 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/162830310827978/ 

mailto:julial@rtlb7.school.nz
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